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Subject: Thanking You

Japan Conservation Engineers & Co., LTD

DIYO FORUM (DIYO INTEGRATED RURAL IMPROVEMENT FORUM) was established in Thokarpa,
Sindhupalchok Nepal in 1993. It has been helping school children and people in need in rural areas in
Sindhupalchok and Kavrepalanchok.

We want to extend our sincere gratitude for your help with Calendar program support. With your support, we have
been able to continue various programs for impoverished villagers. On behalf of DIYO FORUM, | would like to
thank you.

DIYO FORUM has been doing rural development programs for villagers, especially women, students in poverty
and the schools. The program started literacy class and school property supports at first. Then various programs
gradually started, such as scholarships for poor girl students, school facility support, hostel support in the village
and Kathmandu, calendar coloring support by handicapped villagers and vocational trainings (sewing, knitting,
bamboo work, agricultural training), etc.

But a big earthquake in 2015 destroyed all the houses and schools in the area. 71 villagers died under collapsed
houses. In addition, more villagers died due to the winter cold and malnutrition after the earthquake. We were able
to continue some programs such as rebuilding the student hostel, distributing blankets for poor villagers in winter,
and school facility supports etc. After that, during the coronavirus pandemic, support such as scholarships, school
support, library book support, and calendar coloring support by disabled villagers was continued.

Once again, we would like to appreciate for your contributions to DIYQ's activities in Nepal. These programs were
made not only by villagers’ efforts in Nepal, but also by your generous support from Japan. Your support was
essential to continue these programs for years.

We hope that the bonds we have built up over the years and your support will continue.

Thanking you all.

Sincerely Yours
%ﬁiﬁ>

Shiva Prasad’Neupane
Chairperson



